SPF SIG Monthly Summary January 2010

Workgroups:

- The Executive Management Team: Did not meet this month.
- SPF Advisory Board: Did not meet this month.
- Community Epidemiology Surveillance Network: Did not meet this month.

• Other Items:

- O KIT PCW: A meeting was held on January 8, 2010. The committee conference called with Sean from KIT regarding changes to reports, and the transformation of KIT to web 2.0. Also discussed is need for additional school coordinator to be added to the group- a name was mentioned and will be followed up with to gage interest. Next meeting will be held on February 5, 2010.
- OSA has begun the 2010 Substance Abuse Prevention Conference Call Series. The first one was held on January 14, 2010 regarding use of the Parent Discussion Guide. The next conference call will be held on February 18, 2010 entitled Evaluating Your Efforts. The presenter for this call will be Sarah Goan from Hornby Zeller Associates.
- January 13, 2010 OSA participated in the Hall of Flags event entitled
 Substance Abuse and Addiction, Prevention, Treatment and Recovery Day at the State House.
- Healthy Maine Partnership Alignment Team meeting, held January 13, 2010. Discussion around HMP evaluation plans, the HMP logic model, and some results of the 2009 MIYHS survey.
- Development of draft HMP substance abuse application components has begun, utilizing suggestions of local HMP grantees, stakeholders, Project Officers, and Purchased Services unit.